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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
Aug. 13, 2025 
Contact: Jeff Benton, Delaware County, jbenton@co.delaware.oh.us, 740-833-2103 
 

State Funding to be Available for Demolition and Brownfield Projects 
 
DELAWARE, Ohio —The Delaware County Land Bank has announced that two more 
rounds of funding from the Ohio Department of Development will be coming available 
to public and private organizations for demolition and brownfield remediation projects. 
 
Begun in 2021, the program has to date provided nearly $2.8 million in grants to local 
governments, nonprofit agencies and private developers in Delaware County. The next 
two rounds, which will coincide with the state’s 2026 and 2027 fiscal years, have $2.96 
million set aside in guaranteed funds for eligible projects in Delaware County, as well as 
the opportunity to apply for statewide competitive grants.  
 
“This is an extraordinary opportunity for public, nonprofit and private entities to 
obtain the funding needed to bring dilapidated and otherwise unusable properties back 
to productive use,” said Delaware County Commissioner Jeff Benton, who chairs the 
county’s Land Bank, which serves as the lead agency in processing applications. While 
applicants do not have to go through the Land Bank to submit applications to the ODOD 
for brownfield grants, assistance is provided by the Land Bank and the experts it 
partners with at no charge.  
 
The application period is expected to open later this fall, but organizations are 
encouraged to begin preparations now. To learn more, contact Commissioner Benton at 
jbenton@co.delaware.oh.us. More information about the ODOD program also is 
available at: https://development.ohio.gov/community/redevelopment/building-
demolition-site-revitalization-program.  
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